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Just to remind you, I would hope that if any of you have any concerns, please do come and talk 

to one of us in school.  One or more of the SLT are on the gate at the start and end of each 

day.  Everyone is working extremely hard at Primrose Hill and doing their very best for the 

children and families at the school.  It’s helpful to get feedback and then we can address any 

issues as they arise but it is also good to get some feedback about what you think is going well 

and working for your children.    

One more week until half term….where has that six weeks gone?!   Robin 
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Stars of the Week 

 
 

 

Staffing 
Congratulations to Laura 

Beeson who is pregnant 

and expecting a baby in 

June. We have begun think-

ing about plans for the 

N e w t s  f o r  t h e               

remainder of the Summer 

Term during Laura’s maternity leave, but 

in the meantime, please give Laura your    

congratulations. 

Chickens News 
The Chicken Team have been    working 

hard behind the scenes sourcing a new, 

secure, hi-tech coop for our new      

Chickens. We have the most amazing 

home ever for them now, and we welcome our new 

Chickens…..I did not name them...but my influence is great —

Madonna, Kylie & Cyndi.  We look forward to welcoming them 

properly to the Primrose Hill community! 

Halal Information 
With regard to having Halal meat at      

Primrose Hill, this has been something I 

have looked at several times since I have 

been at Primrose Hill and is definitely    

something I would like.  The biggest issue is 

the cost of converting the existing kitchen      

facilities.  I will however raise this again at 

my next Catering Meeting with Camden.  

My work has been around developing the 
menu so there is better equity for meat and 

vegetarian choices 

Parent Governor Election 

The Parent Governor Election conclud-

ed on Tuesday and the two candidates 

with the majority of parent/carer votes 

were Ophelia Field and Amal Abbamin.   

A big thank you to all the candidates 

who stood for election.    

Dragonflies – Maximus & Eva 

 

Butterflies – Grace & Rasul 

 

Grasshoppers – Lisa & Anas 
Beetles – Isabella & Erlisa 

 

Bats – Muhamed & Noor 

 

Squirrels – Rafi & Mason 

 

Hedgehogs –Benjamin & Ben 

 

Foxes – Josiah & Aadam 

 

Blackbirds – Desi & Sophie 

 

Woodpeckers – Christian  & Hana 

 

Herons – Kian & Bo 

Kestrels – Jaydon & Jude 

 

Use of Mobile Phones 
A reminder regarding using mobile phones in school 

Parents and Carers are asked to switch off their 

phones if they are coming into Nursery or Reception 

Classes and leave the setting if they need to use their mobile.   
We would also ask if you are in the school building, you should 

not use your     mobile phones.  This is advice from  Government 

Safeguarding documentation and in keeping  children safe.  Thank 

you for your co-operation. 

Don’t forget your Sainsbury’s Vouchers! 
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Coming Up Next Half Term: 

Tues 21st Feb    Y4 to Unicorn Theatre 

Weds 22nd Feb            Y4 to Unicorn Theatre 

Thurs 23rd Feb            Y4 Visit St Marks Church 

                                 Y2 & Y5 Fire Brigade Visits 

                                  2:45 Bats Class Assembly 

Thurs 2nd March          World Book Day 

Fri 3rd March              2:45 Squirrels Class Assembly 

Wed 8th March            Butterfly Second Group Forest 

     School Begins 

Thurs 9th March           2:45 Foxes Class Assembly 

Mon 13th March          School Choir Concert 6:30  

Thurs 16th March        2:45 Hedgehogs Class Assembly 

Tues 21st March           School Photographs 

Weds 22nd March         School Photographs 

                              Parent Consultations – School  

              Closes at 1pm 

Thurs 23rd March        2:45 Woodpeckers Class  

    Assembly 

Fri 24th March             Maths Spring Slam 

                                  Red Nose Day 

Thurs 30th Mar            2:45 Blackbirds Class Assembly 

Fri 31st Mar                 Last Day Spring Term  

    1:30 Finish 

Summer Fair 
A heads up that we have put a date in the diary 

for our Summer Fair.  It’s still a way off but 

keep Saturday 1st July 

free!  Last year we 

launched a Y6 Dragon’s 

Den which will be         

repeated this year too! 

Class Assemblies 

Beetles had a fantastic class assembly all about 

Kings & Queens.  They    performed confidently 

and seemed to enjoy themselves hugely.  Well 

done! 
 

 

 

Thurs 23rd Feb     Bats Class Assembly 2:45pm 

Fri 3rd March  Squirrels Assembly 2.45pm 

Thurs 9th March   Foxes Class Assembly 2:45pm 

Thurs 16th March  Hedgehogs Class Assembly 2:45pm 

Thurs 23rd March Woodpeckers Class Assembly 2:45pm 

Thurs 30th March   Blackbirds Class Assembly 2:45pm 

Book Fair 
Las t  weeks     

Scholastic Book 

Fair raised a 

whopping £780!   

We get points 

from Scholastic 

to spend the 

equivalent value 

on new books, so a big thank you for    

supporting this.  A big thank you to Tania 

for organising it all. 

Sponsored Bounce 
Tania has organised for us to 

have a Bouncy Castle on 

Tues 28th March.  Children 

will pay a £1 to go on to 

raise some funds towards 

our continued revamp garden area. 

Safer Internet Day 

This is taking place         

Nationally on 7th February 

and Robin will lead a whole 

school       assembly about 

it on Monday.  Paul Beeton 

has planned a workshop for parents in 

March.    Some good links here to internet 

s a f e t y  w e e k :    h t t p s : / /

www.saferinternet.org.uk/safer-internet-

day/2017 .      Be safe online :) 

If you missed the Y6 SATS & School Journey Meeting, the info is on our website.  Alternatively, 

speak to Robin or one of the Y6 Team. 


